Village of La Grange

NEIGHBORHOOD “H”
RESURFACING PROJECT

NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING &
CONSTRUCTION NOTICE

Time: Tuesday, May 25™ at 6:00 pm

Location: Public Works, 320 East Avenue
May 14, 2010
Dear Residents, Property Owners and Business Owners:

The Village of La Grange is pleased to announce that the resurfacing of Neighborhood H is planned to
start on Tuesday, June 1, 2010. A map showing the roadways to be improved is on the backside of this
letter. The project mainly consists of resurfacing the existing roadway surfaces by grinding off a layer
of asphalt and replacing it with a new surface. Additionally, we plan to make intermittent
improvements to some drainage structures, sidewalks and other infrastructure components along the
roadway. The project was awarded to Chicagoland Paving Contractors Inc. The estimated completion
date for this project is August 31, 2010.

The Village cordially invites you to attend a meeting to learn more about this project. All residents,
business owners and property owners living on or adjacent to the streets included in this project area
are encouraged to attend the public information meeting on Tuesday, May 25 at 6:00 pm at the Public
Works Facility located at 320 East Avenue. Village staff and the engineering consultant will be there
to discuss details pertaining to the work scope, project schedule and answer any questions you may
have.

Some traffic delays as a result of periodic and temporary lane closures should be expected within the
construction limits. At certain points during the project street parking will be limited in the project area
and traffic patterns will be adjusted to accommodate construction. For your safety, please follow the
established detour routes and signage throughout the project area. = We ask that motorists plan
accordingly and exercise care when driving through the construction zone.

Please also note that a new State law became effective January 1, 2010, regulating the use of cell
phones. When driving through a construction zone, cell phone use is limited to hands-free operation
only and texting is strictly prohibited. The La Grange Police Department will be enforcing this new
law.

Department of Public Works 320 East Avenue La Grange, Illinois 60525  (708) 579-2328 Fax (708) 579-2330




We thank you in advance for your patience and cooperation. We will work with the contractor as much
as possible to minimize the inconveniences associated with this project. The end result will be
improved streets that will provide many years of service. If you should have any questions, comments
or concerns, or cannot make the meeting, please do not hesitate to call either myself or Mr. Mike
Bojovic, Assistant Director of Public Works at (708) 579-2328. We look forward to seeing you at the
meeting.

Sincerely,

%@%Uz

Ryan Gillingham
Director of Public Works
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